
ANNOUNCES THE RETIREMENT OF: 

We are pleased to announce the reƟrement of DetecƟve 
Tony Gray and ADC Mumsie. DetecƟve Tony Gray has over 28 
years of law enforcement experience. Tony began his career 
as an officer with the New York City Police Department 
(NYPD) in 1990 serving for 20 years unƟl his reƟrement in 
2011.  During his Ɵme with the NYPD, Tony rose to the rank 
of detecƟve and was awarded the NYPD Combat Cross, the 
second highest medal awarded by the NYPD.  AŌer the NYPD, 
Tony moved to Florida where he conƟnued his law 
enforcement career  as an officer with the Bay Harbor Islands 
Police Department in 2011 working general invesƟgaƟons. 
Tony was promoted to the rank of detecƟve in 2013 and was 
later awarded the Police Officer of the Year, in 2014. 

In May of 2015, Tony began his career with the Division of 
InvesƟgaƟve and Forensic Services as a detecƟve with the 
Bureau of Fire, Arson & Explosives InvesƟgaƟons in the 
Jacksonville Field Office.  In June of 2016, Tony transferred to 
the Tallahassee Field Office to accept the K‐9 detecƟve 
posiƟon where he was assigned to work with accelerant 
detecƟon canine (ADC) Mumsie.  

Mumsie came to the Division at 3 years old, aŌer being 
trained through State Farm and Maine Specialty Dogs. 
Tony and Mumsie  were a successful accelerant detecƟon 
team for over four years before their reƟrement today.  

BFAEI DetecƟve Roland “Tony” Gray 
 & ADC Mumsie 

DIFS is proud to have served with this 
great team. We wish both Tony and 

Mumsie the best in their reƟrement and 
thank them for their dedicaƟon and 

efforts in the fight against arson. 


